Sample Op-Ed

Emerging Threats Like the Zika Virus Reminds Us How Vital Public Health STD Infrastructure Truly Is 
By [Insert Name and Title of Author] 
Every year there are almost 20 million new STD cases, approximately half of which go undiagnosed and untreated.   For the first time in a decade chlamydia, gonorrhea, and syphilis are all on the rise.  Rates for primary and secondary syphilis—when the disease is most likely to be spread—went up by a shocking 15 percent in 2014, on top of a 10 percent increase in 2013, and an 11 percent increase in 2012.  And, rates of life-threatening congenital syphilis—when a mother passes the disease to her baby during pregnancy or birth—rose by 38 percent. 
In our own state [change to city if you’re talking for a local member] [insert two or three STD facts from your state or city].
As the [insert author’s title] for the [insert name of city or state], I wish I could say that I was surprised by these statistics.  But I am not.  For well over a decade, those of us on the frontlines of STD prevention and treatment have seen nothing but shrinking resources. 
Since 2003, the federal investment in STD prevention has been stagnant at best—adjusting for inflation, public health spending was 10 percent lower in 2013 than in 2009 and the cuts have continued.  The National Association of County and City Health Officials reported that at the height of the recession as many as 45 percent of local health departments reported budget cuts the impact of which are still being felt today.  In fact, since 2008, 51,700 jobs have been lost at local health departments. 

And now, as spring turns to summer and we are preparing for a possible response to the Zika virus, I am deeply concerned about how this reduced infrastructure will face this emerging threat while continuing to battle increasing STD rates.   As we saw during the Ebola outbreak, resources that are housed in health department STD programs, such as those that track down people who have been exposed and collect important data that informs what additional public health actions will be taken, often get pulled into other infectious disease outbreaks.   
In this environment, I am truly concerned that Zika, or any new and emerging threat, will break our proverbial backs.   How will we ensure STDs are identified, correctly treated and their transmission is stopped when there is no staff to do that vital work? 
This essential and often unseen workforce is called upon during times of crisis, but does fundamental work for STD prevention and control every day.  As we prepare for a response to the Zika virus, let’s acknowledge this important workforce and recommit ourselves to supporting those who keep our communities safe and healthy every day. 

